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January 26, 2024 

 

Proposed Determination of Water Rights within the Little Cottonwood Creek Subdivision, Salt Lake County 

East Division of the Utah Lake and Jordan River General Adjudication (Area 57, Book 23) 

Civil No. 365729840 

Dear Claimant(s): 

 

These are your instructions on how to obtain electronic access to a copy of the Proposed Determination in the Utah 

Lake and Jordan River General Adjudication, Salt Lake County East Division, Little Cottonwood Creek Subdivision 

(Area No. 57, Book No. 23). The Little Cottonwood Creek Subdivision Proposed Determination can be found at:  

http://waterrights.utah.gov/pdbooks/LittleCottonwoodCreekPD 

 

For your convenience, the State Engineer also provides access to an electronic version of the Hydrographic Survey 

Maps prepared for the Little Cottonwood Creek Subdivision Proposed Determination. The maps are located at: 

http://waterrights.utah.gov/pdbooks/LittleCottonwoodCreekHS 

 

In accordance with Title 73, Chapter 4 of the Utah Code, the State Engineer has researched and investigated claims to 

the use of water, both surface and underground, in the Little Cottonwood Creek Subdivision of the Utah Lake and 

Jordan River General Adjudication.  The Proposed Determination is the State Engineer’s recommendation to the Court 

of how all rights in the Little Cottonwood Creek Subdivision shall be determined. 

 

The Little Cottonwood Creek Subdivision Proposed Determination will be on file with the Clerk of the Third Judicial 

District Court in and for Salt Lake County located at 450 State Street, Salt Lake City, UT.  Additional copies may be 

obtained, upon payment of the cost of duplication, from the Division of Water Rights at 1594 West North Temple, Salt 

Lake City, UT.  

 

Any claimant who desires to object to the Little Cottonwood Creek Subdivision Proposed Determination must file a 

written objection with the Clerk of the Third Judicial District Court in and for Salt Lake County. A copy of the 

objection should also be filed with the Division of Water Rights at the following address:  Division of Water Rights, 

Adjudication Section Manager, 1594 West North Temple, P.O. Box 146300, Salt Lake City, UT 84114-6300. 

Objections to the Little Cottonwood Creek Subdivision Proposed Determination must be filed within ninety (90) days 

of the date of this notice.   

 

The State Engineer will be holding a public meeting on February 13, 2024 in the community room of the 

Cottonwood Heights City Hall located at 2277 East Bengal Boulevard, Cottonwood Heights, Utah from 4:00 p.m. 

to 5:00 p.m. to meet with water users and discuss the Little Cottonwood Creek Subdivision Proposed Determination.  

 

Instructions on how to participate in the meeting via web-conference or telephone can be found at the following URL: 

http://waterrights.utah.gov/meetinfo 

 

If you have any questions about the public meeting or the Proposed Determination, please contact the Division of 

Water Rights at (801) 538-5282.   

Sincerely, 
  

 

MICHAEL T. DRAKE, P.E. 

Assistant State Engineer - Adjudication 

Department of Natural Resources 

 
JOEL FERRY  

Executive Director 

 
Division of Water Rights 

TERESA WILHELMSEN 

State Engineer/Division Director 
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